
American Contract Bridge League Unit 531 
North San Diego County Coastal 

Board MeeƟng Minutes 
May 24, 2024 

 
The meeƟng was called to order at 11:47 am by President Patricia Kell. 
 
Those present were Patricia Kell, President/Secretary; Rick Cohen, Sergeant at Arms; Carol Boyer, 
Treasurer; Dr. Jack Ackrell, Pianola Coordinator; Norman Schwartz, Recorder; and Larry Kavounas, Web-
Master, and D-22 ConnecƟon Correspondent.  Not present was Marty Carnevale, member at large. 
 
The minutes from April 26, 2024, were unanimously approved. 
 
Ann Stephens has accepted an appointment to the Board of Directors. 
 
Carol Boyer presented a wriƩen Treasurer’s Report which was reviewed and accepted by the Board. 
 
Carol Boyer led a discussion on having a Holiday Event.  November 23, 2024, was agreed upon if the 
Woman’s Club is available.  Playing fees were discussed, depending on a cost analysis to be reviewed 
later. 
 
Larry Kavounas stated the Web Site has been updated. 
 
InformaƟon regarding “Return to the Fold” or “5/5/5” plan of the ACBL was discussed. Also, discussed 
were the Zoom MeeƟng held by District 22 to determine if there was any interest in aƩending several 
members replied in the affirmaƟve. 
 
Next meeƟng will be June 28, 2024 at 11:45 in the small lunchroom in the Carlsbad Senior Center. 
  
Being no further business, the meeƟng was adjourned at 12:17 AM. 
 
Respecƞully submiƩed,  
 
 
Patricia Kell, Secretary 


